
The Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time – August 29, 2021 

 
                        Mass Intentions 

Monday, August 30 

1 Thes 4:13-18…Ps 96:1 and 3, 4-5, 11-12, 13…Lk 4:16-30 

8:30 AM Mass – Larry Schiesl + 

Tuesday, August 31 

1 Thes 5:1-6, 9-11…Ps 27:1, 4, 13-14…Lk 4:31-37 

    No Mass 

Wednesday, September 1 

Col 1:1-8…Ps 52:10, 11…Lk 4:38-44 

6:00 PM Mass – Berkemeier/Beery Families + 

Thursday, September 2 

Col 1:9-14…Ps 98:2-3ab, 3cd-4, 5-6…Lk 5:1-11 

8:00 AM Mass -  In celebration of Bryce & Carol Hunt’s 

      55th wedding anniversary 

Friday, September 3 

Col 1:15-20…Ps 100:1b-2,3,4,5…Lk 5:33-39 

8:00 AM Mass – Caspar Fred + 

Saturday, September 4 

Col 1:21-23…Ps 54:3-4, 6 and 8…Lk 6:1-5 

7:00 AM  Mass – Donna Salsberry  

4:00 PM   Mass – Rose Kilkenny + 

Sunday, September 5 

Is 35:4-7a…Ps 146:7, 8-9, 9-10…Jas 2:1-5…Mk 7:31-37 

8:30 AM   Mass – People of the Parish (also live streamed) 

11:30 AM  Mass – Tom Duty + 

           

Prayers and Sympathy to the friends and family of William Maleski, 

cousin of Theresa Drummond and Angela Ueligger; Kimi Nadolski, 

wife of Jim Nadolski; Dr. Thomas White, father of Denise Young; 

and Tom White, Jr., brother of Denise Young.  Please pray for 

William, Kimi, Thomas, Tom, and their families. 

 

I wanted to extend a warm ‘Thank You!’ to the parishioners, parents, 

teachers, and staff of the Cathedral of St. Joseph for being some of the 

kindest and most generous people I’ve met!  I’ve taken a new job and 

my last day at the parish office was this past Friday, the 27th.  From 

my short time here, I have seen and heard what I believe to be a 

tremendous momentum forward, not only on the Cathedral campus, 

but also within the community of St. Joseph, in the year of St. Joseph!  

I expect great things for the future of the hilltop!  My prayers for the 

continued success in all areas of the Cathedral: parish, school and 

ECC.  Sincerely in Christ……Margaret Nold 

 

The Turning Point:  Gospel of John Bible Study - Join the Dr. Allen 

Hunt Bible Study beginning Sun., Sept. 12, following the 8:30 AM 

Mass!  The Turning Point is a 9-session bible study experience that’s 

perfect for people who want to get to know Jesus in the Scriptures but 

don’t know where to start. This Dynamic Catholic study will 

introduce you to people and stories in the Gospel of John that you 

won’t find anywhere else in the Bible:  the woman at the well; a man 

named Nicodemus; the woman caught in adultery; and Lazarus, the 

friend Jesus raised from the dead. Sign up with Tim Curry, 262-2787. 

 
Please Note: There will not be a 6:15 AM Mass on Tuesday, August 

31, September 7, and September 14.  On Saturday, September 4, 

the Mass will be at 7 AM instead of 8 AM. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Coming Week 
Monday, August 30 

8:00-11:00 AM Preschool begins – St. Gianna’s Center 

8:00-8:20 AM Confessions – Church 

8:30 AM  Mass – Church 

9:00 AM-3:00 PM Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

7:00 PM  Legion of Mary – St. Anne’s Room 

Tuesday, August 31 

8:00 AM-3:00 PM Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

6:00-7:00 PM 5th Grade Volleyball (A. Pfister) – Gym 

7:00-8:00 PM Boy Scouts - Gym 

7:00 PM  Rosary (live streamed only) 

Wednesday, September 1 

8:00 AM-6:00 PM Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

9:00 AM-Noon Sewing Group – Rectory Basement 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

5:20-5:50 PM Confessions – Church 

6:00 PM  Mass – Church 

Thursday, September 2 

7:20-7:50 AM Confessions - Church 

8:00 AM  Mass - Church 

9:00 AM-1:00 PM  Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

6:00-7:00 PM 3rd/4th Grade Volleyball (Roetto) - Gym 

7:00 PM  Rosary (live streamed only) 

Friday, September 3 – Trash Bag Order Deadline 

7:20-7:50 AM    Confessions - Church 

8:00 AM        Mass – Church 

9:00 AM-3:00 PM    Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

9:30-11:00 AM  Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

Saturday, September 4 

6:20-6:50 AM Confessions - Church 

7:00 AM  Mass – Church 

2:30-3:50 PM     Confessions – Church 

3:30 PM      Rosary - Church 

4:00 PM      Mass – Church 

Sunday, September 5 

7:50-8:20 AM    Confessions - Church 

8:00 AM        Rosary - Church 

8:30 AM        Mass – Church (also live streamed) 

After Mass    Coffee, Milk, and Donuts – Ruggle Hall 

10:50-11:20 AM    Confessions - Church 

11:30 AM    Mass – Church 

7:00 PM     Rosary – (live streamed only) 

WEEKLY OFFERTORY INCOME 

Monthly Budget Goal $63,917.00 

   Offertory Aged, Sick & Poor 

Week 1 $15,393.56  $ 1,088.00 

Week 2 $  9,667.20  $    590.00 

Week 3 $  7,849.00  $    165.00 

Week 4 $  8,182.25  $      60.00 

Total $41,092.01  $ 1, 903.00 

Office Manager position available in our Parish Office.  

Customer service and office experience required.  Flexible 

hours and job sharing possible. If interested, contact Fr. 

Hansen at shansen@cathedralsj.org,  Preston Rinne at 

prinne@cathedralsj.org, or call them at 232-7763. To see job 

description/application:  

https://recruiting.paylocity.com/recruiting/jobs/Details

/694777/Available-Positions/Office-Manager 

 

Prayer for the Unborn Child - Month 5 

Half-way there and just over one pound!  If born today, I would 

have a chance of surviving…with lots of help, of course.  Your 

prayers have helped my mother with her pregnancy and helped 

her seek the support she needed the past few months since she 

learned about me. 

 

“See now that I myself am He!  There is no God besides me.  I 

put to death and I bring to life, I have wounded and I will heal, 

and no one can deliver out of my hand” Deuteronomy 32:39 
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“O Lord, you are good and forgiving, full of mercy to all who call to you.” cf. Ps 86 (85):3, 5

The Sisters in Jesus the Lord have moved into their temporary home 

in St. Mary’s Rectory.  You may contact them at (816) 689-0837. 

 

It’s time to register our Public School students in Grades K-8 for our 

School of Religion/CCD Program.  Classes begin Sun., Sept. 19, 

9:45-10:45 am.  Register in the west vestibule after Masses this 

weekend or contact the Parish Office for information/registration 

form at 232-7763 or tteschner@cathedralsj.org. 

 

Our RCIA program begins on Sept. 19 or 26.  Contact Arman 

Partamian,  ajpartamian@yahoo.com, or Parish Office if someone 

you know is interested in learning more about our Catholic faith 

 

THANK YOU to more Cathedral Family and Friends who have 

been busy in the last several months helping our parish: 

• Dan Didde for painting multiple classroom spaces, repaired and 

patched walls, framed and hung décor throughout the school 

building, cleaned and removed excess items from the school and 

assembled furniture. 

• Tom Pfister for cleaning and mulching garden areas around 

campus. 

• Marty Schnabel for power-washing tables, chairs, the outdoor 

classroom, and the outside of the gym. 

• Jacob Winkelbauer for moving items to the old ECC building. 

• Jeremy Winkelbauer for trimming trees around campus and 

replacing the fans in the outdoor classroom. 

• Marlene Elliot for cleaning, stocking, and decorating the new 

faculty lounge. 

• Ashley Pfister and Ed Hepburn for helping to paint the faculty 

lounge. 

• Amy Wise and Jillian Parisoff for helping to paint in the school 

hallway. 

• Jarrett Lujan for helping Mr. Leroy with a variety of tasks. 

• Mike Debinito for painting the benches in the school ramp. 

 

Everyone is invited to a Retirement Reception for Rev. Lieutenant 

Colonel Tom Ludwig who has retired from the Missouri Air National 

Guard.  Reception will be on Sun., Sept. 19, 2:00-5:00 PM at the 

Knights of Columbus Council 571 Hall at 4520 Mitchell Avenue.  

Cake and punch will be served.  Please drop by to show your support 

for Father Tom’s commitment to his Country and his Faith with 

guidance to our service men and women for the past 22 years! 

 

 

School and St. Gianna’s ECC News 

• St. Gianna Early Childhood Center has immediate openings for 

an Infant/Toddler Lead Teacher, and Early Childhood Aides 

(to work in any of the age groups). Those hired may float 

between the younger children's rooms as needed. Hours are 

flexible. Sometimes part-time positions can turn into full-time 

positions depending on the circumstances. Please spread the word 

to anyone you know who might be interested. Those interested can 

contact Lisa Puett, Early Childhood Director, at 233-9794, 

or Preston Rinne, Parish Business Manager, at 232-7763, for 

more details. Submit an application, resume, and a cover letter 

through Indeed.com, Paylocity.com, or the KCSJ Diocesan 

website. 

• The Trash Bag Fundraiser has officially kicked off! All school 

families are required to sell 30 rolls. Order from a Cathedral 

student by Sept. 3rd to help the families reach their goal. Trash bags 

from these orders will be available for pick-up at Cathedral during 

the afternoon on Sept. 15! Don’t forget that Trash Bags are sold 

through the year in the School and Parish Offices Mon.-Fri., and 

in the West Vestibule after the weekend Masses. Cost is $11. 

 

Mark your calendars: Hill Day, Oct. 2, 5 PM—10 PM.  Enjoy 

Knights of Columbus Hurlingen chicken, Music, Beer, and more! 

 

49th Annual Bishop LeBlond Carnival: Sept. 17-19 – Purchase 

tickets from LeBlond families or from the LB School Office.  Buy 

them in books of 16 tickets for $40.  Each ticket good for 1 ride or may 

be used at the LB sponsored food booths. Contact 279-1629 or  

lzoubek@bishopleblondhs.com if have questions. 

 

Coram Deo, a Eucharistic-centered Catholic group for young adults, 

ages 22-35, Will meet on Friday, Sept. 3 for First Fridays! Meet at 

the Mir House of Prayer at 6:10 pm for Adoration and 

Reconciliation, followed by Mass at 7 pm. For questions, please 

contact Ally Goetz at goetz.ally@gmail.com.  

 

Religious Ramblers Overnight Retreat is planned to go to Trinity 

Heights (Sioux City, IA) for Oct 5-6, where pilgrims experience a 

special holiness. Come experience a restful retreat, strengthen your 

faith, go to some interesting places, learn something new, have fun, 

and make new friends. Cost: $250 which includes travel, lodging, 

some meals, admission fees, and more).  Reservations needed SOON.  

If interested in this trip or others planned, contact Mark Wyble, 

Coordinator, Religious Ramblers, religiousramblers@gmail.com or 

816-233-8427. 

Father Hansen’s message . . . The last time I wrote for the Bulletin I followed up on Amy Roetto’s letter about Adoration at the Parish, 

particularly for our children in school (here and elsewhere). Thank you for stepping up this week (adorers whom I emailed), all hours were 

covered except two! 

We must do everything we can with the talented parishioners and generous benefactors to make our school safe, but I must say I believe that 

prayer before the Blessed Sacrament here and at St. Mary’s has the most significant impact regarding our safety.   

 

In my daily afternoon mental prayer in the last week, I pray over these words of the St. Josemaria (whose relic is in the back of the Cathedral): 

 

Results! Always looking for 'results'! You ask me for photographs, for facts and figures. 

 

I won't send you what you ask, because (though I respect the opposite opinion), I would then think I had acted with a view to making good on 

earth, and where I want to make good is in heaven. 

 

Making good in heaven seems like a lofty “dream.” How can we – feeble and weak – make good in heaven when we’re on earth? In my 

undergraduate studies (Accounting/Finance, Biology, and a minor in Economics) – for the most part I was not attending Sunday Mass nor was 

I therefore in sanctifying grace. It was intoxicating the truths I learned. Can an Accountant, Finance Officer, or Biologist become a canonized 

Saint? Yes!, when they do their work well and offer it up to God! When we’re living in sanctifying grace everything not sinful can be offered 

to God as prayer and we sense being children of God, right there in our ordinary lives. As we enter into the ordinary life of the school year, 

which hopefully affects all of us, let’s make our life on earth “good in heaven” by being open to the graces at Mass, Adoration, Confession, and 

our personal prayer lives directing us. I’ll write from my workshop in Kenya on what our personal prayer life can include. Pray for my 

workshop - a delayed one that was originally to be in the Holy Land - I’ll be praying for you! 
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